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Campus Budget Team Notes 
Thursday May 19, 2005

ACR

Time : 1:00 – 2:30

1.
Burning Issues


J. Hayes presented a handout on materials fees for information purposes. She summarized the handout and drew particular attention to the section on tests. D. Mitchell provided additional input on this area. There was some discussion on the material fee requirements/restrictions for tests. D. Mitchell advised that he had discussed this issue in depth with J. Miner last year and cited some examples of tests that would be covered by materials fees. J. Hayes reported that $292k has been budgeted for 05-06 for materials fees. This area has strict oversight. There are still balances in many of the materials fees accounts. These fees have to be spent in the year they are charged i.e. end of June 2005.

There was a suggestion to get a clear definition on use of materials fees and educate employees on when/if they can bill cost as materials fees.

The discussion expanded into how billing costs to the appropriate materials fees accounts may help relieve departments B budget costs. 

The team suggested taking the materials fee year-end dollar balance issue to the instructional deans’ meeting to remind them that the dollars had to be spent by FY end and ask them to review their department’s materials fee balances. 

2.
Approval of Notes from May 05, 2005
Handout #1
The notes were approved.

3. 
Reprographics 1c Fee Increase Proposal

 

S. Sellitti reported that the Deans had discussed this issue and agreed to the proposal. He also noted that the Deans had suggestions on how to improve efficiencies and requested that the area be studied.

The team members agreed to take a proposal to raise the minimum fee for coping on campus to 5c per sheet through the print shop to college council.

4. May Revise Update

  

B. Slater gave a summary of the highlights of the May revise.

On the revenue side:

The good news is that half of equalization ($1.6M district-wide) is being funded. The PFE dollars ($6.7M district-wide) will be rolled into the base. The COLA increased to 4.23% ($900K district-wide). The district’s interest revenue projections had been increased. The overall increase to revenue district-wide would be $2.5M for 05-06. This assumes enrollment is on target.

On the expenses side:

STERS increased to 10.25%. There was a credit from PGE of $400k, which had been over-billed. This means district-wide we had a $500k one-time savings in utilities this year. The district is working to further scale down of some the fixed expenses. 

The district is currently projecting a $730k positive balance for FY 04-05.

B. Slater explained the deficit factor. 04-05 deficit factor is 1% but the district will not have this figure confirmed until  January 2006.

There was a question on whether all the August layoffs would be rescinded. It was not clear at this time.

